Rita Chan (7A)

A democratic election is best


The Mr Hong Kong contest was held recently and a selling point to it was that the winner was elected by people. This showed that the result was fair and open.


It seems that most Hong Kong people desire a public election.


After the resignation of Tung Chee-hwa, the liberals asked for a public election of the chief executive, which I think is appropriate.


At present, the chief executive is elected by a representative group of people selected by the China government, namely representatives of the education sector or the business sector, which is, in fact, neither democratic nor representative at all.


They may give their votes to the one who is concerned about their own sectors’ interest, but not the good of Hong Kong.


The winner of such election may not be the best choice for most Hong Kong people. So although the ruler has changed, the opposition towards government policies continues.


If the Hong Kong people have the right to elect their own ruler, there will be less discontent.


Getting public support is the basic means to uphold a government.
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